TOWN COUNCIL WORKSESSION
Tuesday, January 15, 2019
Clifton Forge Council Chambers, Town Hall
547 Main Street
Mayor Jeff Irvine called the meeting to order at 7:00 PM.
Present:  Jeff Irvine, Robert Umstead, David Oeltjen, Pamela Marshall, and Ronald Goings.
Also present:  Darlene Burcham, Town Manager

Council began with reviewing its goals for 2018, modifying some and adding others.  The Town Manager agreed to send the revised list to the Council to review with the goal of sharing with the public at the January 22, 2019 meeting.

Council then discussed various procedural items.  Mayor Irvine suggested that public comment time be increased from 3 to 5 minutes per speaker and that the sign-up sheet be left out until public comment time to allow late-arrivals and others the opportunity to speak.  Council members had no issue with these suggestions.  The Mayor also requested that agenda available to the public include the upcoming events; this is already being done.

Vice Mayor Marshall requested the presence of a police officer at each meeting.  The Town Manager stated she would consider and speak with the Town Attorney; however, she felt with limited law enforcement resources, this would reduce our on-the-street presence.


Vice Mayor Marshall reported that she planned to schedule a regular time to meet with citizens and hear their concerns and was considering using space in the incubator.  She asked if other Council members were interested in sharing the space.  The other members felt that citizens contact them when needed.


Council also discussed the number of meeting a month and finally agreed that they would still plan on two council meetings a month, but that after the first meeting of the month decide whether a second meeting in that month was needed.  Monthly work sessions would not be scheduled, rather only held when needed.


Councilman Umstead requested as much information as possible in advance of closed session items.


The Town Manager raised the issue of whether the Council wanted to continue the Citizens Advisory Committee as it had not met in several months and seemed to need direction.   Andy Bostic was present and spoke to the issue.  Council agreed that the group should continue and that they would meet with the group when it was reconvened.

On a motion by Mr. Umstead, seconded by Mr. Oeltjen, the meeting adjourned at 9:15 PM.
